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Convened:  5:30 p.m.                         Adjourned:  6:19 p.m. 
 
Present:  F. DeToma, K. Bedard, D. Luis, M. Aiken, R. Pleasure, B. Schwartz, J. DeToma and J. Carbin Bryan. 
 
Minutes of August 12 2021: 
F. DeToma moved to accept the August 12, 2021.  
D. Luis motioned to accept the minutes of August 12, 2021. 
K. Bedard seconded.  The motion passed unanimously 
 
Warrants, Balances, Charts & Overdue Bills: 
F. DeToma moved to accept the monthly warrant. 
K. Bedard motioned to pay all bills if found to be correct. 
F. DeToma seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  
The total amount of all Warrants is $ $97,083.67.  The motion passed unanimously 
 
Previously signed:     
 
Currently signed:     
  WC3E   $29,098.42  
  PRwk08    $6,925.58  
  OTwk08   $215.52  
  PRwk09    $6,925.58  
  OTwk09   $86.04  
  PRwk10    $6,925.58  
  OTwk10   $93.00  
  PRwk11    $6,925.58  
  OTwk11   $93.00  
  AP09/08/21   $9,320.16  
  AP07/01/21   $5.73  
  AP08/24/21   $2,119.54  
  APPRIMJULY   $42.37  
  AP08/12/21   $28,307.57  
 
 
Covid-19: 
The employees will be asked to wear masks when in the building and also when entering homes or businesses. 
 
Pump House Demolition: 
The building demolition is complete.  A second re-seeding of the area will be completed in the next few days. 
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Billing System Update: 
J. Carbin-Bryan gave an update on the new billing system.  There are new options for reports, which shouldn’t 
take long to master.  Zack (project manager from CUSI) will be assisting with the first billing to make sure all 
goes smoothly.     
 
Morgan Street Project: 
The Morgan Street project is complete.  Blacktop and seeding were done today.   
M. Aiken reported that our signs were stollen and purchased new ones. 
 
Other Business: 
Mr. R. Pleasure attended our meeting after reading minutes regarding North Pole Estates. 
He asked who is responsible for the protection and decommission of the wells which were drilled at the site.  
It appears to him (Mr. Pleasure) that no responsibility is being taken by the owners of the property.  M. Aiken 
has been in contact (through e-mail) with Mr. Oulette regarding the decommission of the wells.   
The Commissioners would like to schedule a meeting with the Board of Health in regards to working together 
to bring this issue to a conclusion. 
 
The next meeting of the Water Commissioners will be held on October 14, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Joanne Carbin-Bryan 
Administrative Assistant 

 
 
 


